YUKON UTILITIES BOARD

Box 31728

Whitehorse, Yukon Y1A 6L3 Phone (867) 667-5058

Fax: (867) 667-5059

Patrick McMahon 65 Devon Road Chatham, Ontario N7L 3T7

July 21, 2006

Dear Mr. McMahon:

Re: Yukon Energy Corporation 20-Year Resource Plan: 2006-2025

The Board is in receipt of your letter requesting Intervenor status in the abovenoted proceeding.

As you are not a resident of Yukon and have not established how you may be affected by a decision of the Board on this matter, the Board is not prepared to grant your request for Intervenor status.

The Board is also not prepared to grant your request to participate in the Public Workshop on July 25, 2006 by teleconference. As the Board's processes are open to the public, you can choose to attend any part of the proceeding; however, if you do so it will be at your own cost.

Sincerely,

Deana Lemke

Amkonko

Executive Secretary